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Date: June 9, 2025 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Jeff Swanson, Interim City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 

1. OVERLAKE DRIVE EAST BRIDGES – The city owns two bridges which are located at the 400 
block of Overlake Drive East.  Both bridges were built in 1951 and span approximately 60 feet 
over a natural depression in the hillside. A federal mandate requires inspection of all bridges 
on public roads according to the National Bridge Inspection Standards (NBIS). A recent 
inspection of Medina’s west bridge (1014C) revealed deficiencies which will need to be 
repaired. The city is also re-evaluating the load rating which is currently posted at a 5 ton per 
axel limit to account for substructure deterioration.  

 
 

 



 
2.  TIB GRANT FUNDING WORKSHOP – Every year the Transportation Improvement Board (TIB) 

hosts several mandatory grant funding workshops. The City of Medina qualifies for the Small 
City Programs which include an Arterial Program and a Preservation Program. Once the city 
adopts a Complete Streets Ordinance an additional funding program will become available. In 
the last 10 years, TIB has been a valuable partner with over $2.0M in funding for capital 
improvement projects.  

 
             

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
3. 84th MEDIAN LANDSCAPING MAINTENANCE – The landscaped median on 84th Ave NE was 

constructed in 2012 as a joint project with the City of Clyde Hill.  Last month, the median strip 
received 180 cubic yards of mulch via blower truck. The operation took a few hours on three 
separate days which required traffic to be reduced to a single through lane. Mulch bedding is 
essential for the planter and provides moisture retention, weed mitigation and beautification. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
4. PUBLIC WORKS MAINTENANCE – Summer typically comes fast with hot and dry weather. Last 

month, Public Works hired two seasonal workers and immediately started watering roadside 
planters. They are also helping with the beach restroom remodeling project which will be 
completed just in time for summer visitors. Lastly, Public Works has filled the open maintenance 
worker position with an expected start date of June 16th. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

5. PROJECT UPDATES -  
 

 
Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting 
 
2024 Localized Stormwater Imp_NE 2nd Pl, 78th PL NE, 82nd Ave NE, PO – Everything is complete 
except for 78th Pl NE which is still waiting for gas relocation.   
 
SROF_Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – permitting 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – Drainage easement analysis 
 
City Hall Deck Repair – complete 
 
City Hall & Post Office Exterior Painting – scheduling 

 
2025 Hazardous Tree Removal – as needed 
 
Points Loop Trail Signs – in progress 
 
87th Ave NE_86th Ave NE to NE 10th St Overlay – design 
 
Evergreen Point Rd Sidewalk Improvements_NE 12th to NE 16th St – postponed 
 
Tennis Court Resurfacing – starts June 12th 
 
Fairweather Nature Preserve Goats – scheduled August 17th – 31st 
 
2025 Stormwater Improvements – design 
 
City Hall Interior Painting – scheduling 
 
Public Works Carport Canopy – design 
 


